IESRA Week in Review (May 4, 2011)

Topic: Teachers of the Game

The Play: Blue #2 is dribbling down the field when Red #4 sticks her foot out and trips Blue #2.

Decision: The correct call would be to call a foul and give a direct free kick to the Blue team.

Opinion: Often times we see ourselves as "enforcers" of the Laws of the Game. While we do enforce the laws, we need to remember that it's okay to show our human side and reach out to players as teachers of the game. Particularly with younger age groups and rec players, referees can take a few seconds to explain why the foul was called and what the player could do next time to prevent the foul from happening.

Being both a "teacher of the game" and an "enforcer of the laws" requires us to know and understand the Laws of the Game ourselves so we should also strive to be "students of the game". We should all make an effort to become better referees by searching for more information or ideas to help increase our ablilities as referees. There are several resources available to referees to help us improve.

* Don't be afraid to ask experienced referees to come watch one of your games and give you pointers on how to become better.
* Read through the Advice to Referees Manual.
* Review the Laws of the Game.
* Check out US Soccer's Week in Review

For a great article on being a "teacher of the game" check out the following Seattle Examiner link:
http://www.examiner.com/soccer-in-seattle/behind-the-whistle-soccer-referee-teacher-usually-both.
